

## MAY 1, 2021 SERVICE LEAGUE NEWSLETTER



#### www.ucserviceleague.org

Message from our Co-Presidents	. 2 - 3
Reminder for Board Members re: Annual Archival Reports Due	3
Special Interest Groups Update	. 4 - 8
Archival Photos from April Program Meeting Presentation	8 & 16
Our Community Service Organizations	9 - 11
Thank You Letter from SouthSide Center of Hope	12
Board Officers/Website Info	13
2021/2022 Slate of Newly Elected Officers, Directors, Heads	14 - 15
Become a Member of the Service League	16
Not-Quite-A-Calendar Dates Listing	17

# Members' Meetings and Programs are scheduled for the 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday of specific months:

NO PROGRAM MTG IN MAY

Board meetings are scheduled on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday of the month at 1:30; all via Zoom until it is safe to meet in person.

Next Board meeting is on May 12th

To keep us in touch despite the pandemic, the Newsletter will be published through the summer

as long as there are some activities to report.

Send news, photos of your group's activities to <a href="mailto:ucsl.newsletter@gmail.com">ucsl.newsletter@gmail.com</a>

by the 22nd for inclusion in the next month's newsletter.

Next deadline: May 22nd for the JUNE 1st edition.

Click on any <u>blue</u> name or email to either start an email to the person or to see that webpage.

## **Co-Presidents' Annual Report 2020-21**

On **July** 29, 2020 we ran an exceptional meeting to discuss how we were going to go to Zoom along with the regular topics.

In **August**, 2020, Marilyn Helmholz, as the outgoing co-president, composed the Patroness Letter, and got 3 other women to sign it. She arranged for the printing. Ginny Meeker provided address labels and Marilyn mailed the letters.

When the Newsletter was re-launched in **August**, we reported that not only did the Covid devil not sideline us, but on the contrary we were off and running with full programming via Zoom. Our first Zoom meeting, the July board meeting, was so well received we knew we were on our way to a full and successful year.

The Zoom meetings of the board and the membership meetings were run in turn by Roberta and Lesley.

Our **October** meeting—on Zoom—featuring a slide talk by Marilyn Cavicchia on the annual migration of monarch butterflies and what we all can do to help preserve this endangered species was greatly enjoyed by all participants. A result was Marilyn became a new member and formed a new interest group on Monarch butterflies.

In **November** we held our Fall Benefit on schedule but entirely via Zoom with as much elan and success as past years. Our annual collection of toiletries for the residents of the Southside Center of Hope yielded such an abundance of donations that there was enough not only to make a beautiful gift bag of assorted items for each resident, but enough left over to donate to other charities.

In **December** we attempted to round up a Nominating Committee for the next year's officers. This was a tough job. No one volunteered at the board meeting, but in time, we (Lesley and Roberta), along with Sarah Wright, Barbara Wagner and Nancy Baum, met three times via Zoom to come up with names for each of us to contact. Getting

people to volunteer again was easy. They felt that since they had done nothing (in some cases) all year they were willing to do the same job next year.

By the **February** board meeting we had a slate minus one person for hospitality and a co-chair for music. Susan van der Meulen has accepted to be the hospitality chair and Kathy Huff will be the Music chair.

The highlight of the **March** meeting—via Zoom--was a fascinating tour of the charming section of Rome called Trastevere ("across the Tiber River"). Our tour guide was Carol Johnson, who also edits and illustrates this monthly newsletter.

(continues on page 3)

#### 2020-2021

## Co-Presidents' Letter continued

Normally, the program activity for **April** is the annual Wine and Cheese party, which this year, due to Covid, was postponed until June.

To fill the gap, a program meeting was scheduled and conducted via Zoom. The topic was the history of the founding and early years of the University of Chicago Service League as written by the late Sam Lesner, Hyde Park Herald columnist in the 1980's. The presenter-discussion leader was his daughter, Roberta Bernstein, one of your current co-presidents.

At the beginning of the **April** general meeting, the slate of board members and the budget for 2021-22 were presented and adopted by the general membership. (See a list of the Slate on pages 14 & 15.)

In **May** of 2019 the board meeting was a Dutch-treat luncheon at the Sit-Down. We are planning to do a socially distanced version of this for the May 2021 board meeting on the outdoor patio of a Hyde Park restaurant.

## SAVE THE DATE of Saturday, JUNE 26th

for the Service League's Wine and Cheese Benefit! (Details in June.)

The Benefit will be an IN-PERSON-OUTDOOR event in the beautiful garden of Raiselle Resnick's Hyde Park home (rain date of 6/27).

Despite the restrictions imposed by Covid, we sailed through the year with great participation in our good programs and activity groups, impressive fund-raising for our charities, and camaraderie. As we start to exit from our places of isolation, we look forward to resuming in-person contact as we continue to meet and carry out the mission of the Service League.

We thank you all for your support. You made our roles as co-presidents easy and joyous to fulfill. We wish the incoming presidents—Barbara Wagner and Sarah Wright—and all the continuing and new board members, a happy and successful year.

### **Lesley and Roberta**

lesley bloch@yahoo.com bernsteinroberta@gmail.com

#### **Special REMINDER from our Co-Presidents**

**To: All Board Members** i.e., Chairs of Committees and Projects, Special Interest Groups AND Liaisons to Community Service Organizations

As every year, you are asked to write up a short report of what you (and your group/committee/etc.) did this past year. This is to be sent to our archivist, Molly Bartlett, mollybartlett@atproperties.com, AND ALSO to Roberta and me. Your report is respectfully requested BEFORE the end of May, possibly by the mid-month Board meeting.

Thank you, Lesley Bloch

## SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS

Please note: The Games Group & The Music Group continue to be on hiatus and don't have a message for this month.

Here's hoping normal gatherings can resume soon!

The Book Group will meet on Tuesday, MAY 4th, 7 p.m.

On May 4th at 7 p.m we will meet again on Zoom when members present books they have read and are suggesting for the next year's booklist.

June's book will be "The Splendid and the Vile". If you would like to join us for the first time, you can contact me, Laura Kracke, Book Group Chair, by email at <a href="mailto:lhkracke@earthlink.net">lhkracke@earthlink.net</a> and I'll send you the link.



## **Contemporary Civics:**

Chair, Dorothy Patton, dep712@att.net

The Contemporary Civics group continues to meet twice a month via Zoom. The MAY meetings scheduled for Mondays on May 10th, and May 24th, both at 2:00 PM.

We will soon decide if we will continue to meet over the Summer. Visitors and new participants are welcome to join the discussion and share views on major issues of the day.

SL Members not on the regular mailing list can contact Dorothy Patton before noon on the day of the meeting to get the Zoom link.

## Dining Out Group-not yet but soon!

With better weather approaching, we are hoping that we might SOON be able to get back to dining out together once again. Watch this spot for any updates....Jan and Fran Chair: Jan O'Malley, 773-955-4518, hddrO@sbcglobal.net

## more SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS

French
Group/
Cercle
français

meets on 2nd and 4th Tuesdays each month.\* 2:30 CST.

On MAY 11 th, we will meet in person at Bon Jour Cafe, 2:30 p.m., weather permitting (and possibly by Zoom for those who so prefer). As the weather improves and since many of us are now completely vaccinated <sup>10</sup>, we plan to be able to meet in person (outdoors) for some of our meetings during the coming months. We propose to converse (en français!) about what has helped each of us get through this past

year and to continue discussing French language and culture at future meetings.

If you would like to join us, please contact Ruth Koval, 773-726-8870 or rthkvl@gmail.com

\* Dates are subject to change; contact chair to confirm.



## **Movie Group**

Carole Landrum, Chair cplandrum@sbcglobal.net

Best wishes to all and hopes you all continue to be safe and well. Due to the pandemic, the Movie Group will not meet in May. We all look forward to safely viewing and discussing wonderful films again.

#### **NEEDLEWORK GROUP Met in Person at Last!**

On Monday April 12<sup>th</sup>, the Needlework Group met – in person- for the first time in over a year. We expected 4 and 7 women showed up. We had a delightful evening thanks to Margaretha Talerman's hospitality and wonderful tea and cookies and cake. We plan to continue to meet in person going forward as all members seem to have had two Covid vaccine shots.



Meetings are held on the second Monday of each month, and the next meeting will be at the home of Kristin Woods at 7 pm., May 10th. New members are always welcome; call Lucy Lester at 773 255-5868 or email (<a href="lucy.lester@sbcglobal.net">lucy.lester@sbcglobal.net</a>) if you'd like more information.

New members are welcome to join the group.

Knitters, crocheters, quilters and even those darning socks are welcome!



#### Hello from the UCSL Monarch Special Interest Group!

Our group was in the news recently, in the Hyde Park Herald: <a href="www.hpherald.com/">www.hpherald.com/</a> evening\_digest/got-milkweed-u-of-c-service-league-wants-to-hear-about-it

and on Block Club Chicago's website: <a href="https://blockclubchicago.org/2021/04/09/gardeners-community-groups-working-to-make-hyde-park-a-destination-for-generations-of-monarch-butterflies/">https://blockclubchicago.org/2021/04/09/gardeners-community-groups-working-to-make-hyde-park-a-destination-for-generations-of-monarch-butterflies/</a>

I have some milkweed arriving from nurseries later this month, and those of us who planted seeds in milk jugs over the winter now have a few tiny sprouts and are expecting more once the weather turns warmer. If you don't have milkweed and would like some, let me know—it's very likely that I'll have some I can share. Left, a photo of Monarch butterfly caterpillars perch on a milkweed leaf in the Hyde Park Neighborhood Club garden.

NEXT MEETING
Thursday,
May 20, at
3 p.m. on
Zoom.



The ongoing news this month is that the spring migration continues, though with big pauses — which is good news because we need time to get more flowers blooming and milkweed coming up out of the ground! If recent years are any indication, we will have monarchs in Hyde Park by June. You can follow along at Journey North: <a href="https://journeynorth.org/monarchs">https://journeynorth.org/monarchs</a>.

If you check out those links and decide you would like to join the group, all are welcome, and gardening skills

are not required—there are a lot of different ways to get involved.

Email me for the Zoom link or if you've any questions: marilyn.cavicchia@gmail.com

## more SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS

## The Spanish Group

hopes to resume meetings on alternate Thursdays, most likely in members' homes. We have often read a book of modern Spanish writing. Please email the chair for current title. When it is safe, we hope to resume our weekly meetings and excursions. Contact for dates/times:

Chair, Agnes Zellner azellner azellner azellner azellner azellner

## Twice Read Books Group

The next meeting of Twice-Read Books is Tuesday, MAY 18th, 2:00 via Zoom.



mschilling17@earthlink.net; 773-955-4949.

All are welcome to join in the discussions.

#### Twice-Read Books April 20, 2021

<u>Present:</u> Lesley Bloch; Margaret Fife; Natalie Goldberg; Rosalie Guttman; Carol Johnson; Susan Meschel; Gale Reinitz; Marie Schilling; Margaret Schild; Janet Surkin; Sarah Wright.

Books: Cuomo, Mario - A Reason to Believe; Hemingway, Ernest - A Farewell to Arms; Morrison, Toni - The Bluest Eye; Ogawa, Yoko - The Housekeeper and the Professor; Stein, Garth - The Art of Racing in the Rain; and Wynd, Oswald - The Ginger Tree

Books Also Mentioned: Cisneros, Sandra - The House on Mango Street; Hemingway, Ernest - "Hills Like White Elephants"; Seuss, Dr. - To Think That I Saw It on Mulberry St., If I Ran the Zoo.

## more SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS

## The Walking Group

is alive and well! Everyone is happy to be out being together. All the members of the group have been vaccinated and enjoy being active. We meet on Tuesday and Friday mornings at 9:30 a.m. & some Wednesday afternoons at 1:30, often in small groups. Some members go "walkies" with friends on their own. We will always meet at the 55th St.

Shopping Center (near the Post Office).

A weekly reminder will be sent to all participants. We welcome new members and only ask you to let Fran Gordon know that you will be joining us: email <a href="mailto:fgordonO@aol.com">fgordonO@aol.com</a>; phone 773-206-9911.



photos by Margaretha Talerman





Two of the photos shared by Roberta Bernstein during her April Program meeting presentation on the history of the UCSL.

Left photo, from
UChicago Photographic
Archive, Mary McDowel,
seated, and 1st SL
President Rebecca Gilbert
Judson standing center.



## Community Service Organizations

hicago Commons thanks the Service League for its continued support. The past year has been a challenge. I hope next year members will be able to be a bit more involved. I have tentatively scheduled January or February as a Zoom story reading month. I hope members will think of some of their favorite poems and stories to share. February is our



traditional month to feature our non-profits. January and February are both months where driving is unpleasant at best.

Chicago Commons is adjusting to the new normal. Its facilities are open. However, there have been temporary closures to mitigate the spread of COVID-19. Early education is offered in-person and on-line. Families are slowly returning in-person. One center is fully enrolled; all are working on enrolling children in the fall. The in-person Adult Care program has been especially challenging due to closures. Let's hope COVID vaccines and safety protocols will soon mitigate the infection rate.

Chicago Commons plans to have its year end meeting June 15th at the University Club and live streamed. (*Time not quite set, possibly 5 p.m.?*) If anyone would like to attend, please let me know. It will feature a bittersweet goodbye to Board Chair Will Evans of Peoples Gas. He has served on the Board for almost 30 years. An interesting historical tidbit is that Peoples Gas was once lead by Mary McDowell's nephew and she recruited the company to join.

Best wishes for good health. Caroline Harney, SL Representative, harneyc@att.net.

Photos from
Chicago Commons
website,
Early Development
program for ages
6 weeks to 5 years
at four accredited
year-round
early education
preschools in
Back of the Yards,
Humboldt Park,
and Pilsen.





for more info, go to chicagocommons.org

## more Community Service Organizations



## Hyde Park Neighborhood Club

www.hpnclub.org

As Hyde Park and the HPNC continue to cautiously emerge from the pandemic, we are embracing signs of hope. With warmer weather and fewer Covid-19 cases, families are able to linger together outside in our nature playscape. Tumbling has returned to HPNC – outdoor and masked – to the delight of our children and parents alike. "We need for our kids to connect socially," one parent told us. "We REALLY miss and value HPNC and look forward to the big comeback," wrote another. We are humbled and grateful for the trust families place in us, and we take our responsibility as a community hub seriously. A neighborhood is built on spaces that bring people together.

HPNC is *the* place in Hyde Park for families of all different socio-economic statuses, races, religions, and backgrounds to meet and deepen relationships. As we look to the future – to this summer, fall, and years beyond – we want to hear from you! Can you take 10-15 minutes to complete this survey about what you think HPNC can and should be for our community? The survey will be open for responses through May 16. Go to <a href="https://hpnclub.org/survey">hpnclub.org/survey</a> to help guide our future. Thanks! Chris Younkin-Wilson, Development Director, HPNC





## more Community Service Organizations

#### DELTA LITERACY PROJECT

CONTACT CHARLOTTE JOHNSTON, 773-288-8970

Delta Literacy continues to be unable to tutor at their main site, 4525 S. King Dr.



Olivia Amos, the executive director, continues to encourage the tutors to stay in touch with their students by phone and email. She encourages both tutors and students to get the COVID vaccine.

Tutors are reaching out to the students by phone instead of online or in person sessions. The Center hopes to restart their math and reading tutoring and other programs when it is safe.

nld.org/delta-literacy-projectdestee-inc

The Hyde Park and Kenwood Interfaith Council - Hunger Programs (submitted by Chair Agnes Zellner, azellner@gmail.com)

Breakfasts for 15 people and lunches for 30 to 35 people are being provided at St. Paul and The Redeemer Church. There are 3 to 4 people who are helping to prepare and serve the meals. They also deliver 20 meals to Hyde Parkers unable to come to the Soup Kitchen.

Please note that through their many partner organizations, the Interfaith Council participates in these area Hunger Programs:

- The Hyde Park Kenwood Food Pantry.
- Food Pantry at Kenwood United Church of Christ
  - Soup Kitchen Community Breakfast You can read more about these programs at https://hpkinterfaith.org/programs/food-pantry/

To see what's new with the SouthSide Center of Hope, go to their April 2021 newsletter on the web, where you can also see some of the stories of their alumnae:

https://mailchi.mp/sscoh.org/aprilupdates?e=f74e6a0eff



## more Community Service Organizations



March 31, 2021

University of Chicago Service League 5432 Dorchester Avenue Chicago, IL 60615-5309



Note: The Service
League recently
received this thank you
letter from the
SouthSide Center
of Hope.

Dear Members of the University of Chicago Service League:

Thank you very much for your gift of \$3,275.00 on March 1, 2021 to our Annual Fund. Your support is important to us, especially in times like this when generosity and kindness are needed more than ever. This donation will give women the gift of recovery by providing them with a safe place to live, food, clothing, medical care, and resources to overcome trauma and mental illness.

To us, the members of the University of Chicago Service League are heroes and we **Thank You** for helping us meet the challenges of this moment so we can continue to provide the highest care with integrity, compassion, accountability, respect, and excellence during the pandemic.

During this time of great uncertainty, we are comforted, encouraged, and humbled by the outpouring of generosity from our community of supporters. Together, with others like you, we have helped women recover from the disease of addiction for 37 years and counting.

The Southside Center of Hope staff, alumnae, and volunteers thank you for continuing to make this possible.

Thank you for being a giver of HOPE.

Regards,

Yaisa Hagood Executive Director Think you to all the members of the Service Legge for your support.

12

No goods or services were received in exchange for this gift. Contributions to Southside Center of Hope are tax deductible as allowed by law. Southside Center of Hope is a tax-exempt organization under the IRS Code section 501c3; EIN #: 36-3332673.

## Board/Website Info

#### 2020-2021 Board Executive Committee:

Co-Presidents . . . . . . Lesley Bloch & Roberta Bernstein First Vice-Presidents (Program Chairs) . . . Deborah Franczek & Robin Charleston Second Vice-Presidents (Membership Chairs) . . . . Nadine Foster & Sherry Glick Third Vice-President (Communications) . . . . . . . . . . . . Judith Wright Recording Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . Sarah Diwan & Margaret Huyck Corresponding Secretary (Newsletter/Calendar \*) Carol Johnson & Sarah Wright Associate Corresponding Secretary (Yearbook) ........... Raiselle Resnick (NEW features: click on above BLUE name to start a blank email to her)

\* {click on Newsletter/Calendar to submit info/pictures/dates for next issue}

#### **New Members**

The Membership Committee welcomes new members. Please see the "Become A Member" form on the next to last page. and/or email names and contact information for prospective members to:

ServiceLeagueMembership@gmail.com

Please include in the subject line: "Service League Membership"

#### In Memoriam

Please remember SL member Elaine Morris who passed recently. Please consider making a memorial donation to the Service League in memory of your family member or friend.

#### **Visit the Service League Website**

Our Website Manager, Dora Shih, had created a wonderful website. You'll find information about our Monthly Programs, our Special Interest Groups and our Community Service Organizations. Continue to use the same web address: www.ucserviceleague.org You will automatically be directed to our new website.

#### **Attention Service Leaguers on Facebook!**

Did you know that the League has a Facebook page? Ask to "friend" The University of Chicago Service League. If you go to Facebook and type in "University of Chicago Service League", our page comes up.

For a complete list of all Committee Chairs, Special Interest Group Chairs/Contacts Community Service Organizations Representatives. go to the Committees, etc. listing page on our main website. https://www.ucserviceleague.org/board-and-committees

# Please note the entire Slate was approved at the April 21, 2021 Program Meeting. Welcome to our new Co-Presidents, Directors, Chairs and Group Liaisons.

#### **ELECTED SLATE FOR 2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

**Bold & Red = New Board Members;** Continuing Positions = Plain

Nominating Committee: Nancy Baum; Kristin Wood; Barbara Wagner; Sarah Wright; Roberta Bernstein & Lesley Bloch, (ex-officio).

Officers	
President	Barbara Wagner, Sarah Wright
First Vice President – Program	Deborah Franczek,
	Roberta Bernstein
Second Vice-President – Membership	Nadine Foster, Sherry Glick
Third Vice President – Communications	Judith Wright
Recording Secretary	Sarah Diwan, Margaret Huyck
Corresponding Secretary – Newsletter	Carol Johnson, Sarah Wright
Associate Corresponding Secretary –	Raiselle Resnick
Yearbook	
Treasurer	Clairan Ferrono
Associate Treasurer	Ginny Meeker
Website Manager	Theodora Shih
Committee and Project Chairs	
Program	Deborah Franczek,
	Roberta Bernstein
Membership	Nadine Foster, Sherry Glick
Communications	Judith Wright
Hospitality	Susan van der Meulen
History and Archives	Molly Bartlett
Spring Benefit	Jan O'Malley, Raiselle Resnick
Fall Benefit	Lesley Bloch & Kristin Wood

# 2021 - 2022 Newly Elected Slate of Officers, Directors, Chairs, etc., continued from page 14

Liaisons to Community Service Organ	izations
Chicago Commons	Caroline Harney
Delta Literacy	Charlotte Johnston
Hyde Park & Kenwood Hunger Programs	Agnes Zellner
Hyde Park Neighborhood Club	Julie Spielberger
Southside House of Hope	Pat Bennett, Sarah Wright
Special Interest Group Chairs	
Book Discussion	Laura Kracke
Contemporary Civics	Dorothy Patton
Dining Out	Jan O'Malley, Fran Gordon
French	Ruth Koval
Games	Clairan Ferrono
Monarch Butterflies	Marilyn Cavicchia
Movies	Carole Landrum
Music	Kathy Huff
Needlework	Lucy Lester
Spanish	Agnes Zellner
Twice Read Books	Marie Schilling, Margaret Fyfe
Walking	Fran Gordon

Left, Eleanor Levering Henderson, 6th President of the SL, seated center, and the Diwan of Mysore. Center, Elfleda Bond Goodspeed, 18th President of the SL, held by her mother, Mary Bond. Right, Louise Palmer Vincent, 2nd President of the SL, at a costume party.







All three historic photos are from Roberta Bernstein's 4/21/21 lecture and are from UChicago Photographic Archive, UC Library.



## **Become a Member of the Service League!**

Founded in 1895, the University of Chicago Service League provides financial support to local organizations: Chicago Commons, Delta Literacy, Hyde Park Kenwood Hunger Program Open Kitchen, Hyde Park Neighborhood Club, and St. Martin de Porres House of Hope. Our Monthly Program Meetings feature speakers of general interest. We also sponsor Special Interest Groups. We hope very much that you will join us. We look forward to welcoming you to the Service League!

First Name	_(PLEASE PRINT)
Last Name	_
Address	_Apt
CityZip C	Code
Telephone	
Email	
I am interested in these Special Interest Groups:	
BooksContemporary CivicsDining OutFrench	Games
MoviesMusicNeedleworkSpanishTwice R	ead Books
WalkingMONARCH BUTTERFLIES	
I am interested in working on:	
FundraisingPublicityMembership/Welcoming Newcor	ners
TechnologyPlanning Programs/SpeakersHospitality/F	Refreshments
Something Else	
Please list the name(s) of the member(s) who encouraged you to joi League (if any), or one or two names of members that you already k	n the Service know (if any).
OK to put your email address in the Yearbook (Member Directory)?	YesNo
Signature	
Dues (May 1, 2021 to April 30, 2022)	\$35.00
Donation	\$
Total	\$

The University of Chicago Service League is a registered 501(c)(3) organization. Membership dues and contributions are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. Make check payable to The University of Chicago Service League. Send completed form and check to Virginia Meeker, 1700 East 56th Street, Apt. #2309, Chicago, IL 60637. Thank you!



## UC Service League CALENDAR

There ARE events and meetings, currently on Zoom - please confirm dates/times with chair/leader.

We all hope to resume meeting in person, when it is VERY safe.

Send dates/times/info to be added to this calenda JUNE 1st issue to ucsl.newsletter@gmail.com. We all enjoy hearing from YOU! THANKS!

# WALKING GROUP RESUMES!

Weekly: Tuesdays 9:30 a.m. Extras: Some Wednesdays at 1:30 p.m. Many Fridays, 9:30 a.m. PLEASE let Fran Gordon know if you be joining us, or if you'd like to suggest another time. Call 773-206-9911 or email fgordon0@aol.com

week in month	MONDAYS	<u>TUESDAYS</u>	WEDNESDAYS	THURS.
1st	Contemporary Civics 2 PM Dorothy Patton, dep712@att.net	BOOK GROUP 7 P.M. chair Laura Kracke, Ihkracke@earthlink.net  & possibly early May- TBA		ANY THURS. Trash Pickers are on patrol! Contact lesley bloch@ yahoo.com
2nd	NEEDLEWORK GROUP, 7 pm MAY 10th IN PERSON! lucy.lester@ sbcglobal.net)	2:30 PM FRENCH GROUP Ruth Koval, 773-726-8870, @ Bon Jour Cafe rthkvl@gmail.com	Old Board/ New Board Luncheon Meeting 1:30 May 12th	SPANISH GROUP meets on some Thursdays. Contact Agnes Zellner azellner@ gmail.com
3rd	Contemporary Civics 2 PM Dorothy Patton, dep712@att.net	2 PM TWICE READ BOOKS GROUP Marie Schilling (mschilling17 @earthlink.net; 773-955-4949)		MONARCH BUTTERFLY GROUP MAY 20th 3 p.m. on Zoom marilyn.cavicchia @gmail.com
4th		2:30 PM FRENCH GROUP		

These groups are temporarily on hiatus, feel free to contact the chair/leader for more info:

DINING OUT: Fran Gordon, fgordon@aol.com\_ / Jan O'Malley, hddrO@sbcglobal.net

GAMES: Clairan Ferrono, fabric8tions@hotmail.com

MOVIE: Carole Landrum, 773-428-8147 MUSIC: Kathy Huff, kathy@rogerhuff.com